
From: Baker, Josh
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 1/24/2013 12:59:28 PM

Subject: FW: Proposed clean up language for DPS CJA
Attachments: Memo.docx

t23c023[1].docx

I’m fine with both of these; do either of you have objections?  The language appears to just clean-up agency 
responsibilities for tasks moved from DPS to the CJA.
Josh
 
From: Gaulden, Sid [mailto:SidneyGaulden@SCDPS.GOV] 

Sent: Thursday, January 24, 2013 11:52 AM

To: Baker, Josh

Subject: Proposed clean up language for DPS CJA
 
Josh, the two attachments are basically clean up language dealing with the separation of the by  Department of Public 
Safety and the Criminal Justice Academy. These items have been reviewed by DPS and CJA legal counsels.
 
If they meet with your approval, we will submit them to the House Judiciary Committee for action.
 
 
Sid Gaulden
South Carolina Department of Public Safety
10311 Wilson Boulevard
Blythewood, South Carolina 29016
803-896-8409 (office)
803-600-8119 (cell)
sidgaulden@scdps.gov
www.scdps.gov
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